

**SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO
PHÚ THỌ**

**KỶ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10
THPT NĂM HỌC 2020-2021**

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phá âm khác với các từ còn lại. (0,8 điểm)

- | | | | |
|---------------------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------------|------------------------------|
| 1. A. repaired <u>ed</u> | B. decided <u>ed</u> | C. received <u>ed</u> | D. informed <u>ed</u> |
| 2. A. streets <u>s</u> | B. lamps <u>s</u> | C. films <u>s</u> | D. books <u>s</u> |
| 3. A. <u>G</u> erman | B. <u>g</u> randson | C. <u>g</u> arbage | D. <u>g</u> arden |
| 4. A. <u>c</u> ampus | B. <u>h</u> abit | C. <u>a</u> ctor | D. <u>d</u> anger |

Câu II. Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm)

- The trip to the countryside _____ a strong impression on him and his classmates.
A. made **B.** did **C.** got **D.** gave
 - Children are excited _____ opening Christmas presents.
A. by **B.** on **C.** about **D.** with
 - More and more students communicate _____ their friends by means of e-mail or chatting.
A. with **B.** through **C.** on **D.** to
- The car was _____ that she couldn't afford it.
- A.** such expensive **B.** so expensive **C.** too expensive **D.** expensive enough
- _____ she is very busy with her work, she spends time reading books everyday.
A. Because of **B.** Because **C.** Despite **D.** Although
 - Teenagers are now _____ at information technology than the previous generations.
A. more better **B.** as good **C.** better **D.** the best
 - Your teacher often writes poems and stories for Hoa Hoc Tro Newspaper, _____?
A. isn't she **B.** doesn't she **C.** did she **D.** does she
 - Solar panels are installed on the roof of a house to receive the _____ from the sun.
A. energize **B.** energetic **C.** energetically **D.** energy
 - Nowadays, TV viewers _____ watch a variety of programmes on different channels.
A. would **B.** must **C.** have to **D.** can
 - Lorene: "I don't like watching thrillers late at night."
- Tom: "_____."
A. So do I **B.** I don't, either **C.** I, too **D.** Either do I

11. _____ prepare the lessons carefully, you will get bad marks.

- A. If you B. If you not C. Unless you D. Unless you don't

12. We paid a visit to _____ building last weekend.

- A. a nice old stone B. a nice stone old C. a stone old nice D. an old nice stone

Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ gần nghĩa nhất với từ được gạch chân.

I'm **surprised** that you like playing with dolls at your age.

- A. amazed B. annoyed C. excited D. interested

14. He is one of the most **popular** singers in the country.

- A. successful B. famous C. effective D. relaxing

Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D ứng với câu đáp lại phù hợp trong các tình huống giao tiếp sau.

The classmates are planning to take a field trip.

The monitor: "Why don't we visit Hue Citadel this weekend?"

Jean: "_____. We can learn about Vietnamese history."

- A. No, thanks B. No, let's do that C. OK, I don't like D. That's a good idea

16. *Joe and Mary are in the art class.*

Joe: "Wow! What a beautiful picture you have painted!"

Mary: "_____."

- A. I don't like painting B. Thanks. It's nice of you to say so
C. No. It's ugly D. Yes. It's very expensive

Câu III. Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch chân A, B, C hoặc D trong các câu sau đây. (0,8 điểm)

1. She was a first athlete to win a gold medal in the Olympic Games.
2. All the main streets built before the 1950s in this city will widen.
3. John wishes he could drive a car, but he isn't enough old to get a driving license.
4. Are you going to have your wedding dress make or buy a new one in a shop?

Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong ngoặc để hoàn chỉnh các câu sau. (0,8 điểm)

1. While he (walk) _____ to the library, he saw his old friend.
2. Nams father (work) _____ in this company since he was twenty years old.
3. I dont mind (help) _____ her to carry the heavy suitcase upstairs.
4. She used to (do) _____ business abroad, but now she only works within her country.

Câu V. Viết dạng đúng của từ in đậm ở cuối mỗi câu để hoàn chỉnh các câu sau. (0,8 điểm)

1. Tim Berners-Lee is the _____ of the World Wide Web. **INVENT**

2. The teacher has such a _____ voice that her students listen to her attentively. **LOVE**
3. Christmas is one of the most important _____ for Western people. **CELEBRATE**
4. The boss shouted at him because he behaved _____. **RESPONSIBLE**

Câu VI. Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D để điền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn sau. (0,8điểm)

It is estimated that about 200 million people use the Internet computer network around the world. Most people use the Internet to get (1)_____ or for entertainment. A new study, however, says that almost 3% of Internet users are using it so often that it seriously (2)_____ harm to their lives. It says these people may find it hard to stop using the Internet (3)_____ they have become addicted. In fact, those who are addicted to something finds it extremely difficult to stop the activity. According to Mr. Green Field, a psychologist, 30% Internet users use it to escape from their problems or bad moods. The study also shows that having discussions with people (4)_____ they have never met before through social networks such as Facebook, Zalo is one of the most addictive activities.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|-----------------------|-------------------|-----------------------|
| 1. A. research | B. information | C. ways | D. experiments |
| 2. A. does | B. makes | C. creates | D. causes |
| 3. A. although | B. but | C. because | D. so |
| 4. A. whom | B. which | C. where | D. when |

Câu VII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (0,8điểm)

If you would like to go to a beautiful, faraway place, you should choose the Hawaiian Islands. Located in the middle of the Pacific Ocean, in 1959 the islands became the 50th state of the U.S. Of all the Hawaiian Islands, Kauai is the best place for vacation as it is called a tropical paradise. With increasing tourist attraction, its population is getting higher especially in hot seasons. Because thick green rainforests cover the island, the air makes your skin soft and smooth. There is little air pollution here, and no stress. The beaches of Kauai are large part of its beauty; they are all peaceful clean white sands. If you want to meet colourful undersea creatures, you will have to take a short course for diving. You need an enrolment to get training from professional divers. They also make wide explanations for the characteristics of the ocean. As soon as you make up your mind, reserve your place, buy your ticket and say goodbye to your stressful city!

- Where is Hawaii located?
- Why is Kauai the best place for vacation?
- Is Kauai's population getting higher especially in hot seasons?
- What will you have to do if you want to meet colourful undersea creatures?

Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn phương án trả lời đúng A, B, C hoặc D cho các câu hỏi. (0,8điểm)

Finding an accurate translation from one language to another is not always easy and the job of an interpreter can be unpredictable. Many expressions in one language don't work in another language

and trying to give a good idea of what a speaker wants to say can be difficult. The most important thing is that no information should be lost. Interpreters need to have complete certainty that **they** understand the messages and their spoken languages have to be very good. Interpreters can provide a real connection for people who speak different languages. They are **certainly** an important part of international communication.

1. What is the main idea of the passage?

- A.** Benefits of being good interpreters. **B.** Some requirements for good interpreters.
C. The importance of having good ideas. **D.** Necessities of international communication

2. According to the passage, interpreters have to understand _____.

- A.** speakers' expressions **B.** speakers' activities **C.** speakers' behaviours **D.** speakers' actions

3. What does the word "**they**" in bold refer to _____?

- A.** languages **B.** speakers **C.** messages **D.** interpreters

4. The word "**certainly**" is closest in meaning to _____.

- A.** easily **B.** readily **C.** surely **D.** probably

Câu IX. Hoàn chỉnh câu thứ hai sao cho không thay đổi nghĩa so với câu đã cho. (1,2điểm)

1. The Vietnamese Airlines took the English pilot to his hometown a few days ago.

The English pilot.....

2. "I am trying my best to prepare for the upcoming examination now," my sister said.

My sister said.....

3. If you don't wear your masks and practice social distance in public, you may get the disease.

Unless

4. The last time we went out for a picnic with our classmates was two years ago.

We haven't.....

5. John is the most generous person in the group.

Nobody in the group.....

6. Although he was born in a poor family, he always makes every effort to study well.

Despite.....

